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26 May 2008
Ref:  LDB
Mr N Nene

Committee Chairman: Portfolio Committee on Finance

c/o Mr Bradley Viljoen, Committee Secretary 
P O Box 15

CAPE TOWN

8000

By e-mail- bviljoen@parliament.gov.za
Dear Mr Nene
LOA COMMENTS ON THE INSURANCE LAWS AMENDMENT BILL, 2008
The LOA appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on the Bill.  For the purposes of ease of reference and clarity our suggested drafting changes and specific comments have been included, using track changes, within a copy of the Bill, and this is included as a separate attachment. 

We would like to briefly highlight our comments on key aspects of the Bill in this letter:

1.
Consultation period
We fully support improvements to the Long-term Insurance Act “LTIA”, particularly where it could be to the benefit of consumers.  However this Bill contains numerous amendments, some of which are totally new provisions, and we have been given just over 2 weeks to comment, and not 30 days as stated in the memorandum.
The changes are wide ranging and require input from all sectors of the industry and the time available has not been sufficient.  There has also not been prior consultation.  Our comments therefore are not necessarily complete and final. 

2.
Health policies and medical schemes
In September 2004 guidelines demarcating Health Insurance and Medical Schemes were agreed by the LOA with the Council for Medical Schemes (CoMS) and the FSB.  This demarcation agreement is part of the LOA Code of Conduct. 

We understand that the intention behind the new provisions is to formalise these arrangements.  We welcome the fact that the Minister of Finance will now be empowered to get involved in future decision-making around the validity of products and the legal jurisdiction.  However, what is not a health policy will now solely be determined by the interpretation of what is the “business of a medical scheme”.  As we have not seen the proposed changes to the Medical Schemes Act, we are not able to comment fully on whether these changes achieve their purpose.

We also have some concerns about the extent to which the LTIA will become subservient to the Medical Schemes Act. 

3.
Binder agreements – s49A

The proposals on intermediaries with a binder in this section are completely new in the life industry and require more time to consider.  Due to its possible impact on existing joint venture arrangements, distribution models and its possible FAIS implications, we would need time to review existing arrangements to properly assess the impact and to determine whether they potentially fall inside the scope of this new section. 

The LOA strongly believes that s49A, in its current form, should not be implemented, and that further consultation is required to identify effective and appropriate regulatory tools to address the harms identified.

4.
Role of the statutory actuary
We are concerned that this change puts the Statutory Actuary in a position of having to report on anything that may prejudice the long term insurer's ability to comply with any part of the Act, not just aspects relating to the insurer`s financial soundness.  Given that the public officer already has the specific duty to ensure compliance with the Act in general, we cannot see why the statutory actuary’s duties must be widened to cover the whole Act.  It should be limited to those sections of the Act pertaining to the financial soundness (actuarial supervision) of the insurer.

5.
Definition of “this Act” 
The suggested change is far-reaching as it presumes to give directives, notices and requests the same standing as legislation.  It implies that non-compliance with a 
directive or notice, which would now be non-compliance with the Act, could lead to a referral to the enforcement committee and administrative sanctions, as well as public “naming and shaming”. 

Yours sincerely
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ANNA ROSENBERG

Deputy Executive: Legal and Policy
Encl-Copy of Bill with track changes and comments
LOA
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